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LOCAL HOUSING BOARD SOUTH 
16 SEPTEMBER 2010 ITEM B10  
 

PETITION FROM THE RESIDENTS OF BOYER STREET 
 
Report of the Director of Housing and Customer Service 
 
1. SUMMARY 

 
 A petition was received at the Stockbrook Street Housing Office on the 21 July 

2010 from residents living on the Boyer Street sheltered housing scheme. The 
residents were complaining about dog fouling on the grassed area around the 
complex. 

 
2. RECOMMENDATION 

 
 That the Local Housing Board South notes the report and action taken by the 

Stockbrook Street Housing Manager to resolve the issue. 
 
3. MATTER FOR CONSIDERATION 

 
3.1 Nine residents on the Boyer Street scheme were complaining about another 

resident who was allowing her dog to foul on the grass around the complex. 
  
3.2 The Housing Manager visited the resident concerned and advised her that she 

must be more considerate and ensure that she removes any mess that her dog 
leaves behind. 

  
3.3 Since this discussion with the resident, a Housing Officer has been checking the 

grassed areas around Boyer Street every week and seen no sign of dog 
excrement. Residents have been asked to contact the Local Housing Office if 
they witness any further problems. The petitioners have been advised. 

 
The areas listed below have no implications directly arising from this report 
 

 Consultation 

 Financial and Business Plan 

 Legal and Confidentiality 

 Personnel 

 Environmental 

 Equalities Impact Assessment 

 Health & Safety 

 Risk 

 Policy Review 
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If Board members or others would like to discuss this report ahead of the 
meeting please contact the author, or the Chief Executive, 
phil.davies@derbyhomes.org - Tel 01332 711010 
 
 
Author: Maureen Davis, Operations Manager, 01332 711152 maureen.davis@derbyhomes.org 
 
Background Information: None 
 
Supporting Information:  None 
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